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Reed-Cooke Neighborhood Association
Minutes of the General Monthly Meeting
Thursday, Thursday, May 27, 2021, 7:00 pm; held by internet Zoom
Attending: Nick Roland, Fiona Clem, J.I. Swiderski, Lindsay Gay, Bill King, Peter Lyden, David Meni, Jeff Wilkes and Steve McKevitt. 











    DRAFT
RCNA President Nick Roland welcomed everyone, and called the meeting to order.   
1. Minutes.  The minutes of the last General Meeting, on April 22, 2021, were reviewed and approved by the members in attendance.
2. Treasurer’s Report.  Treasurer Fiona Clem reported that RCNA now has about $9100 in its operating account, and $5720 in the COVID Relief Fund.  * RCNA granted $4000 to the Marie Reed Neighborhood Common Support Fund, to be distributed to local people in need. The group thanked RCNA, and is using the money. 
3. Report from David Meni, of CM Nadeau’s Office.  He gave a brief report on some active items in the Councilmember’s office:  * The Mayor’s Budget is under review.  * City Street Work, and especially pedestrian improvements, are being considered.   * Beach Drive: plans to possibly close the upper section of this roadway.  * Funding for Bus Priority, including Columbia Road.   * Violence Interruption.  * U Street Fire Station:  $5 million for improvements.   * More funding for Walter Pierce Park. 
4. President’s Report, and Outreach. 
· The Safeway remodeling is now finished, and looks good.  

· Line Hotel Garage.  Nick and David Meni discussed this.  The Line Hotel is looking at possible changes that may need an amendment of the basic hotel agreement.  * Use of the garage by local residents.  Added areas of the property for food and drink, including roof deck.  There may be an ABRA factor, too. 
· RCNA Postcards. The card design has been revised, and has been approved. These will be for community distribution.   The larger yard signs are also in production.
· Jubilee Seniors Cook-Out at Unity Park.  Is scheduled for Saturday afternoon, on June 26.   RCNA approved funding for some food, such as hamburgers for this.

· Clean-up in July.  Nick will be creating some flyers for this.

· Trash Can for Mozart Place.  Peter Lyden is donating a trash can for the street, to help with the trash issue (from partying) on Mozart.   
· Scooter corrals.  Painting the local corral spots: WABA, Unity Park and Harris Teeter.  This work is now planned for later in June. Another corral is being proposed for 2426 Ontario Road. 
· A Development on Ontario Road.  At 2240.  There are plans to redevelop this property into an 8 unit building.  The plans may need a lot-occupancy exemption from the city.  The ANC will also review. 
· Ed Jackson Plaque.  Discussion about this approved replacement plaque ($500) … It might be located at Unity Park, the BB&T Plaza, or at the small park at 17th and V.  In July, RCNA may ask the ANC for some grant money for the memorial.

· 17th and V Sts. Park.  Fiona reviewed some of the approval work needed to create and fashion a park here. She may contact Green Spaces of DC for advice.

5. Community Concerns.
· Local Street Parking.  Peter Lyden brought this issue up.  There was discussion about the increased population in the local area, and its problem effect on parking.    
Meeting adjourned.  The next RCNA General Meeting is scheduled for Thursday, June 24, 2021, at 7:00 pm.    
Minutes by Steve McKevitt

